St Paul's Cathedral

The Very Revd Andrew Tremlett has been appointed as the next Dean of St Paul's, Downing Street has announced. He will succeed the Very Revd

Dr David Ison, who is due to retire in September 2022 after ten years in the role.

Andrew is currently Dean of Durham, a post which he has held since 2016. He was previously based in London between 2010 and 2016, when he

was Rector of St Margaret's Church at Westminster Abbey.

In 2012, he established the Westminster Abbey Institute, working with Public Service Institutions and Parliament Square to support ethics in

public life.

Read the announcement on the cathedral's website.
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